
Social Committee General Meeting –March 14, 2022 

 

Members Present:   Mary Phelps, Cassie DeBow, Rhonda Galvin, Enid Lobel, Debbie McDowell, Cathy Sirocky, and Donna 

Varvaris. 

Mary Phelps called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Approval of minutes- Rhonda G. made a motion to approve the February 7, 2022 minutes.  Cassie D. seconded the 

motion, and it was passed. 

Treasurer’s Report – Cassie D. said the February 28, 2022 account balance was $3,902.91 less the Good Neighbor 

account of $980.33 for a net balance of $2,922.58.   

Activities/Events –  

 Sixteen people attended Coffee at the Clubhouse on March 11. 

 The board approved Monday Pool Basketball. 

 April 2 Sloan Cocktail Party “Swing into Spring” sold out in six hours. 

 The Community Passover Seder will take place on April 20.  Everyone is invited. 

 George Redfern’s Doo Wap Presentation, Part 2 will take place on April 24. 

  “Bags for Benches” will launch on May 10. 

 May 19 RAP Phillies baseball game tickets go on sale April 9. 

 The RAP Craft Fair is scheduled for November 6 from 1:30 to 4:00 p.m. 

CAB Liaison –Karen Windau confirmed that the roofing committee is concluding its analysis. The board is expected to lift 

clubhouse restrictions soon. Checks for RAP functions should be made out to Rap Activities. 

DISCUSSION –  

 In order to start “Bags for Benches,” Carol Komen requested $100 for four luggage scales and display materials. 

Cathy S. made a motion, Donna V. seconded, and the motion was passed. Over 30 people volunteered for this 

committee, and the first meeting will take place on April 22. The committee will place one bin in the Sloan 

clubhouse coat closet, and another one in the Regency Hills foyer.  

 Cathy S. will arrange for an outing to Stoneleigh with a natural garden tour at 1:30 on either May 9 or May 12. 

 When her health group approves, Jamie Colonna will give a talk on osteoarthritis and osteoporosis for the 

Sunday Speaker Series. The committee decided to forgo the available webinar. 

 Mary P. is chairing the July 4th party and expects to use Our Towne Catering. She is looking for volunteers. 

 Maria Derbyshire stated that people are dropping their garbage in the recycling can. Donna V. suggested 

attaching a sign to the can listing appropriate items. 

There wasn’t any further business, and Cathy S. made a motion to adjourn.  Donna V. seconded, and the motion was 

passed. 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Debbie McDowell, Secretary 


